Crisis Hotline: 401-272-4044 Toll Free: 800-365-4044 Business Line: 401-721-5220 Fax: 401-753-7938 www.samaritansri.org

47th Year of Service

1977-2024

August 26, 2024

**Board of Directors** 

The Honorable Bristol Town Council c/o Bristol Town Clerk

Joseph Tavares Chief, East Prov. Police

10 Court Street Bristol RI 02809

Dept., Retired, President

Meredith Hampton Vice-President

Dear Councilors:

Marilyn Dorsey Treasurer

Irene Ogarek

Thank you for your 2024 Gift to The Samaritans of RI

Secretary

Thank you for your municipal appropriation of \$1000 to The Samaritans. We are grateful for your support of Rhode Island's Suicide Prevention and Education Center.

Rui P. Alves, Esq

The pandemic's impact on The Samaritans of RI and those we serve has challenged our board, staff and volunteers in ways never imagined but the resolve to not give up matches our will to create new systems and protocols to reach those who need us - the isolated and alone, the hopeless, the suicidal, their caregivers and the grieving.

Elsa A. Campos

**Everett Dana Carvalho** 

Officer, Providence Police Dept.

Teresa Chopoorian, EdD, MSN

Nicole Coggins, RN

**Bryan Ganley** 

Alfred L. Grant

John M. LaCross Chief, Barrington Police Dept., Retired

Ann McCarthy

Kenneth W. Walsh

William A. Catelli Jr. **Board President Emeritus** 

Forever Home Campaign Volunteer Advisor Dennis E. Stark

Forever Home Campaign Volunteer Architect, the late Dana M. Newbrook

Forever Home Campaign Volunteer Project Management Michael D. Cassidy

Denise Panichas, Executive Director

## Supporting Suicide Prevention Barriers

As you know, The Samaritans of RI has been a local leader in advocating for and educating the public about the need for physical suicide prevention barriers on the state's bridges over Narragansett Bay. An initial \$1.7 million dollars has been appropriated to commission engineering studies for the four bridges but we are far from the finish line. Incredibly, the process has been slow and deaths continue. Please know we will continue to advocate for a creative, cost-effective permanent solution until our bridges are safe.

With many challenges ahead, we again thank you for your support. Working together, we are truly Rhode Islanders helping Rhode Islanders.

One hundred percent (100%) of all charitable donations to The Samaritans of RI support our local, Rhode Island based charity.

No goods or services were exchanged for this donation.